



AUGUST 10, 2021

SHENANDOAH LODGE COMMUNICATIONS
LEC MINUTES
FOR LODGE
YEAR 2019-20



SHENANDOAH LODGE
ORDER OF THE ARROW

Treasurer Report

- Income
 - Transfer from Conclave
 - Trading Post
 - Camp TP Sales
 - August Inductions
 - 7,528.00 Total
- Expenses
 - LEC Food
 - August Inductions Food
 - Plaques
 - Neckerchiefs
 - Postage
 - SR-7A Transfer
 - 2,124.74 Total
- Total Balance 35,847.53
- NOAC Balance -153.08
- Special Projects -209.03
 - Transfers will be made to zero the balances

LEC September 2019

Opening:

- Eli Hattersley opened the meeting with the LEC

Officers Report:

- The treasurers report above was accept by all present
- The august minutes were accepted by all present

Chapter Report:

- Achewon Allohak – Chapter chief Noah Knick reported that they are planning to adopt a site at camp shenandoah
- Monocan - One day of service Nov 2nd Shenandoah bike club. Vice chief Ian Kriel reported that they went over the upcoming events
- Nagatamen – New chapter officers, held elections and went over upcoming events
- Saponi – Kess Hutchinson – Went over apple harvest, winter banquet (Donathan Linebrink), and Mahelon

Committees Report:

- VC of Committees - Benjamin Marshall
- AIA – Steven Lily
- CPUE – Donathan Linebrink
- Ceremonies – Jeremy Armentrout
 - i) The vigil ceremony will be done for Sue Hart at fall fellowship
 - ii) Hopefully getting a set of female regalia

- Communications – Leah Marshall
- Extended Elangomat – Kess Hutchinson
- History – Daniel Whitesell
- Membership – Daniel Humphreys
 - i) Need 1 for thriving
 - ii) Need 25 for High Performing
 - iii) Ordeal Completions – need 60% to be thriving
 - iv) Brotherhood Completions – need 30% thriving
 - v) A motion passed to accept the membership report
- Patches – Andrew Campbell
- Vigil Honor Nominating – Daniel Whitesell

Old Business:

- VC of Activities – Ben Chisholm
- Fall Fellowship
 - i) October 18-20
 - ii) Ceremonialists can help prepare others to do ceremonies in the afternoon
 - iii) Golden Arrow Activities in afternoon – Andrew Russamano
 - iv) AIA display in afternoon
 - v) Have fun with new members
 - vi) 75th anniversary flap handed out at LEC then the rest are destroyed
 - vii) Saturday night combine new member orientation with the LEC
- THRIVE webinar
 - i) Officers discuss what was talked about at the THRIVE webinar
- One day of service
 - i) November 2nd
 - ii) Clean up trails
 - iii) Shenandoah Bike Club
 - iv) City park
 - v) Patch for event
- Winter Banquet – Donathan Linebrink
 - i) 2000 to rent room, trying to negotiate
 - ii) American Legion Post 74
 - iii) Should have enough room
 - iv) Was used 4 years prior
 - v) January 4
- Conclave 2020
 - i) Daniel Whitesell + Jim Echols
 - ii) Met with section officers
 - iii) October CoC will be at Staunton with camp tour
 - iv) Work days should run from fall through April
 - v) Same weekend as Grindstone
 - vi) Need advisor for Hospitality
 - vii) April 24-26
- NOAC 2020

- i) Daniel Whitesell
- ii) No restriction on number of people
- iii) Capable of taking female and male arrowmen
- iv) Deposits will start being taken at Fall Fellowship
- v) Deposit 100 non-refundable
- vi) Cost ~1000

New Business:

- Shelter at Camp Shenandoah
 - i) Eaton will be next site to receive a shelter
 - ii) Have patch ready by fall fellowship
 - iii) Ask for donation from lumber company
 - iv) The Gilkeson shelter cost about 5000 dollars
 - v) The hope is that the company that donated lumber for the STEM shelter will donate once more
- Benches at the OA Ring
 - i) Zach Conley
 - ii) Two designs were presented, the design that will be used is the one made by Alex Wiatt
 - iii) Some of the posts need to be replaced
 - iv) The current price estimate is \$800
- 75th anniversary sign
 - i) It is going to be put on the outside of the dining hall above the window of the staff lounge

Closing:

- Meeting was closed with the song by Eli Hattersley



SHENANDOAH LODGE #258

October LEC Minutes

October 19th, 2019

Documented by Leah Marshall | shenandoahlodge.org

FALL FELLOWSHIP LEC 10/19/19

Opening; Obligation, led by Lodge Chief Eli Hattersley

Officers Report:

Treasurers Report; The Lodge has a total balance of \$34,700.00

Secretarys Report; Nothing to report

Chapter Report:

AA, is adopting Forbes campsite

Monacan, is busy making preparations for One Day of Service

Nagatamen, nothing to report

Saponi, has picked a chairman for Mahalon for the 3rd of May

Committees Report:

American Indian Affairs, committee chair Steven Lilly has nothing to report

CPUE, committee chair Donathon Linebrink has nothing to report

Ceremonies, committee chair Jeremy Armentrout is working with Adam Sowers to update regalia and recruit more Arrowmen for ceremonies

Communication, committee chair Leah Marshall has nothing to report

Upcoming Events and New Business:

One Day of Service; will be hosted at Hill and Dale park on November 2nd

Winter Banquet; unlike previous years there will be absolutely no onsite registration.

Late fee will apply after two weeks before the event, A Motion was made by Kess Hutchinson to decline the offer of a guest speaker, motion seconded by Zac Collins and passed unanimously. Video advertising was discussed to help promote the event and stress that there will be no on site registration. A Motion was made by Donathon Linebrink to put all the extra funds from the event into the NOAC account, Motion seconded by Zac Collins, Motion passed unanimously. Memorial Video for JD, a Fallen Arrowman. Conclave Registration will open the night of. There will also be a booth accepting deposits for NOAC.

Conclave; Conclave CoC has voted to set this years Conclave theme as Reimagine!

Conclave workdays are coming up soon!

NOAC; August 3-8 2020 at Michigan state University. 1 of 2 informational and planning meetings will be hosted By the Saponi chapter at their usual meeting place November 13th and November 17th at the Council office at 2:30, Meetings led by Noah Knick and Randy Seely. 27 Arrowmen have already signed up! OA Ring Benches; Zach Connelly had given a rough estimate of \$2,000-2,600.00 with possible discounts from home depot. Should be about a one day project with help from lots of volunteers!

75th year Anniversary sign; The new sign has been cut and will be painted by Leigh Ann Tyler, and up before Conclave!

Lodge Website; The new Lodge website will be up on Wordpress and will be bringing back Smoke Signals, but posting them on the website for anyone to see rather than sending them individually, it will also have more room for a Lodge store eventually, and it was discussed to add a youth trading post committee to handle the shipping and packaging of lodge merchandise. The yearly software and hosting fees for the site will be around \$300 per year, it can go live in as few as 30 days and the committee is hoping to have it up and running in time for Winter Banquet Registration

Old Business:

Fall Fellowship; Looking back on this Fellowship, it was such a success!

We carried out 4 successful ceremonies and complete 5 work projects as well as making great progress at the OA ring with projects from fixing the benches to helping with Daniel Whitesells Woodbadge Ticket. We also had the Honor of welcoming 24 new Arrowmen into our Lodge.

Lodge Advisors Minute;

Rodger Burke, had nothing to add

Closing; Lodge Chief Eli Hattersley dismissed the meeting



SHENANDOAH LODGE #258

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

November 17th, 2019

Documented by Leah Marshall |mustlovefrogs@yahoo.com| shenandoahlodge.org

LEC

Opening: The Obligation, Led by Eli Hattersley

Officers Report:

Treasurer's Report; Nothing to Report - Emilio Morales

Secretary's report; Previous LEC minutes have been emailed throughout the Lodge, if anyone has not received the minutes contact Leah Marshall or Eli Hattersley. - Leah Marshall

Chapter Reports:

AA - 6 People attended the last meeting and discussed adopting, as a chapter, the Forbes Campsite at Camp Shenandoah. -Noah Knick

Monacan - 11 Arrowmen attended the last chapter meeting, with 2 new members from Fall Fellowship, Debriefed from One Day of Service and discussed upcoming events. - Ian Kriel

Nagatamen - 15 Arrowmen attended the last chapter meeting with 2 new members from the Fall Fellowship inductions. - Emilio Morales

Saponi - 30+ Arrowmen at the last meeting, planned for Winter Banquet and Mahalon, with guests of Randy Seeley, Noah Knick, and Eli Hattersley who led a small informational meeting about NOAC. - Kess Hutchinson

Committee Reports:

American Indian Affairs - chair, Steven Lilley not present. No report.

CPUE - chair, Donathon Linebrink, not present. Saponi has most but not all gathered to help with the CPUE's, contact Kess Hutchinson to sign up to help. CPUE Playbook being turned in at the December LEC. -Eli Hattersley

Ceremonies - chair Jeremy Armentrout, not present. Ceremonies "A" team practicing for NOAC honor evaluations. And gave a reminder than any incomplete teams will be accommodated for evaluations at NOAC. Ceremonies committee will be setting up a table at Winter Banquet for sign ups. - Daniel Whitesell

Communications - chair, Leah Marshall, has been working with the website team to revamp Smoke Signals and is looking for anyone willing to write articles.

Extended Elengamat - chair, Kess Hutchinson, Nothing to report

History - chair, Stacy Wood, not present. Found a copy of a previous History book that will be used to write the new history book. - Daniel Whitesell

Membership - chair, Daniel Humphreys, not present. Nothing to report

Patches - Working on a 2020 set shaped like honeycomb with a center surrounded by 6 hexagon patches each featuring a different animal. NOAC Patches will be sent out to Thread soon. - Andrew Campbell

Troop Representatives - they added 2 more and are looking for another rep in AA - Ian Kriel

Vigil Nominations - will be getting a new Playbook soon courtesy of Hunter Corbin via his Woodbadge Ticket

Old Business:

One Day of Service - Got done in record time with a lot of work completed

New Business:

Winter Banquet - Food will be provided by BBQ Connections, Geofilter and promo video have been developed, cake and patches taken care of, it will be held at American Legion Post 74 in Charlottesville. Please note, although there will be Absolutely no on site registration you can still pay at the door.

Conclave - will have a table at winter banquet for staff sign up and assignments for work days that will be scheduled for almost every weekend in Spring. We are Hoping for around 300 staff and volunteers. Theme to be revealed at Winter Banquet.

OA Ring Benches - The Project is looking to be around \$2000 dollars and it has been proposed to hand it over to the property's committee to get it done faster and more cost effectively.

Lodge Website - will be launched at ShenandoahLodge.org on December 1st

December LEC - to meet national standards we will be holding a LLD/Christmas party, the LLD will be on Retaining Members in the Lodge. The Christmas Party will have food and White Elephant gift exchange so bring a gift around \$5 and be ready to eat.



SHENANDOAH LODGE #258

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

December 15th, 2019

Documented by Leah Marshall | mustlovetfrogs@yahoo.com | shenandoahlodge.org

Opening

Obligation led by Lodge Chief Eli Hattersley

Officers Reports

Treasurer's report, by Emilio Morales - Nothing to report

Secretary's report by Leah Marshall - Minutes from previous LEC's will now be posted on the Lodge website as well as being emailed to the members of the Lodge. If anyone wishes to stop receiving the minutes via email, contact Leah Marshall or Eli Hattersley (or both).

Chapter Reports

AA, given by Noah Knick - Last met at the District Roundtable / Potluck and was visited by Eli Hattersley

Monacan, given by Steven Lilley - Chapter worked on the Basketry Merit Badge and was visited by Eli Hattersley

Nagatoman, given by Emilio Morales - Chapter had 10 youth and 5 Adults and was visited by Eli Hattersley

Saponi, given by Sarah Linebrink - Saponi chapter has already assembled all teams to deliver cpue's and will start delivering them before the end of the year.

Committee Reports

American Indian Affairs - chair Steven Lilley - Recently hosted a Dance and regalia demonstration for pack 79 in Crozet.

CPUE - chair Donathan Linebrink - All Vice Chiefs have been contacted and received their packets, saponin chapter will start visiting units very shortly with AA, Monacan, and Nagatoman to follow soon.

Ceremonies- chair Jeremy Armentrout - ceremonies weekend coming up in March, registration will start soon. All teams hoping to be evaluated should be preparing for it now. Remember any incomplete teams for the Pre Ordeal ceremony will be accommodated but other ceremonies will need a full team.

Communication - chair, Leah Marshall - Any Arrowmen with suggestions, articles, pages, history books or anything they feel needs to be added to the website contact Leah Marshall and Eli Hattersley. They are always looking of help and volunteers.

Extended Elengamat - chair, Kess Hutchinson not present - No report

History - Chair Stacy Wood, not present, report given by Daniel Whitesell - Spoken to Mike White and will be receiving the 75th anniversary history book soon.

Membership - chair Daniel Humphreys, not present - No report

Patches - chair, Andrew Campbell - 2020 NOAC patch set has been rendered and we are waiting to hear back from the manufacturers.

Troop Rep. - chair, Ian Kriel, not present. - No report.

Vigil Nom - chair, Daniel Whitesell - No Report

Old Business

Winter Banquet is coming soon, there will be about 8 event tables and we have 86 people have registered so far. Any arrowmen wanting to help set up for the event should arrive around 3:30-4 pm to get the hall ready for guests at 5 and dinner by 6. All the Saponi chapter will be offering White bear claw beads to any volunteers.

Conclave Host team will be passing out staff sign up sheets at their booth at Winter banquet and has strongly encouraged all members of the LEC to sign up. Host team has been communicating with other lodges and the section to make sure everything is ready for the event. Conclave Contingent will be announcing the theme at winter banquet, and have gotten a new generator.

NOAC 2020 registration ends February 1st, 18 youth and 12 adult have registered so far. The Contingent it still looking for viable fundraisers, and will be producing the NOAC contingent scarves really soon!

The Lodge website is live!! So far it has been very successful, There have been a few glitches with the mobile version that will be fixed very soon and if anyone would like to add or run anything contact the communications committee and Eli.



SHENANDOAH LODGE #258

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

January 19, 2020

Documented by Leah Marshall |mustlovefrogs@yahoo.com| shenandoahlodge.org

Opening

Vice Chief of Committees, Benjamin Marshall led us in the Obligation

Arrowmen in Attendance (24)

Youth - Sarah Linebrink, Donathon Linebrink, Cullin Shepard, Zac Collins, Noah Knick, Hunter Corbin, Daniel Whitesell, Ben Chisholm, Benjamin Marshall, Zach Connelly, Andrew Campbell, Emilio Morales, Leah Marshall

Adults - Jeremy Miller, Mr. Miller, Jim Echols, Adam Sowers, Alex Wiatt, Tom Shepard, Mr. Gorki, Mr. Pupa, Larry Linebrink, Rodger Burke, Mr. Greenwood

Officers Reports

Treasurer - We have \$35,883.86 in the General account, and \$2,446.92 in the NOAC account.

Secretary - Nothing to report

Chapter Reports

AA - Cpue's are being schedules and troops are being contacted - Noah Knick

Monacan - All but 2 Cpue's have been scheduled and the are making great progress, and have discussed ways to prepare for Conclave and NOAC - Alex Wyatt

Saponi - Have completed 2 Cpue's and are looking for more arrowmen in the chapter to join the Cpue team. Their next meeting will be at the bowling ally in Charlottesville - Sarah Linebrink

Nogatamen - is scheduling Cpue's. - Emilio Morales

Committees Report

AIA - No representative was present

Cpue - out of two chapters only 2 Cpue's have been logged, if any others have been completed please contact Donathon Linebrink with the correct information so we can track them accurately - Donathon Linebrink

Ceremonies - the NOAC ceremonies team met earlier that day to practice. Currently they are trying to form another B team to continue the tradition in our lodge and are looking for all arrowmen interested in ceremonies, no matter which principals they wish to portray. - Daniel Whitesell & Adam Sowers

Communications - nothing to report - Leah Marshall

History - a small group is still editing the 75th year anniversary history book and it will hopefully be completed soon - Daniel Whitesell

Membership - committee chair Daniel Humphreys was not present but sent his report to be read. In 2019 we have been marked as a High Performing Lodge and have a 66.7% Ordeal Completion, 27.5% Activation and 31.1% Brotherhood Completion, and need to grow by 7% by the end of 2020 to meet our goal.

Patches - Conclave patches are moving ahead of schedule and everything seems to be going smoothly - Andrew Campbell

Troop Rep - Ian Kriel has found and contacted a troop rep for almost all of the Monacan chapter and is working to contact and recruit another chapters as well - Alex Wiatt

Vigil Nom - is spreading the word about 2020's nomination forms and letters that will be being accepted soon.

Ceremonies Presentation - Adam Sowers led a presentation to the LEC discussing his intentions for the upcoming year with the ceremonies team. His Wood badge ticket is to diversify the regalia we have in our lodge, part of this is finding a time period to base all our regalia on and making sure we don't "mix and match" the pieces to ensure we are being as accurate and respectful as possible to the people in the Monacan nation. Another Goal will be to eventually be able to accommodate ALL ceremonialists by providing a set of accurate regalia for female ceremonialists as well. He also will be organizing several events in the upcoming year to promote regalia crafting and how to craft accurately.

Old Business

Winter Banquet - When extremely well, the food was delicious and we had 140 guests at our awards ceremony, almost all of which had registered before. There was also an encouraging amount of arrowmen that volunteered to help and the White bear claw bears are being produced for all volunteers - Donathon Linebrink

LLD - the LLD led by Lodge Chief, Eli Hattersley at the December LEC went very well and the Lodge is already thinking of topics for our next training session. - Ben Marshall

New Business

Conclave Host - The dates for the work days set, there will be 6 work days in total to provide volunteers the opportunity to work around their own schedules and lives. The staff patches design has been decided tentatively and will be given to any volunteers working for 25.8 hours (3 work days), so far the staff has been given a very long list of repairs and special project to be completed to the camp by Ranger Bill Hinter and will be looking for as many volunteers as possible. Daniel Whitesell and Jim Echols will be sending out an email soon to all members of the LEC with the Conclave staff application. They are working on a conclave specific map of Camp Shenandoah for the event.

Conclave Contingent - The theme will be the Wild Wild West and the contingent is still looking for ideas for games, spirit and the shirt design, if anyone has any thoughts or ideas contact Ben Chisholm.

NOAC 2020 - NOAC contingent will be traveling with Nawakwa again this year and will be holding another informational meeting very soon. The next payment will be February 23rd and the payment will be \$400.00

SJAC Belt Buckles - Rodger Burke presented the LEC with the template for the commemorative Stonewall Jackson Belt Buckles and they voted to take the Lodge totem off of the buckle and make it exclusive to the council, the year will also have to be changed from the founding of the lodge to the founding of the council.

Award Pins - This will be the first year that First year Arrowmen recipients will receive a pin to be worn on their lodge flap, as a copy of our totem. They are also discussing starting an Active Arrowmen award to recognize our older youth and more seasoned members of the lodge, which would wear a silver version of the pin, and a gold version to be given to the members of the LEC.

OA Ring Benches - the Benches at the OA Ring are in dire need of repair, this project has been under discussion and planning for several months and has finally been set to be completed as part of the cheerful service at Spring Fellowship.

Lodge Advisors Minute - Mr. Burke urged the Lodge to be deliberate about helping with the upcoming conclave workdays, and asked that we spread the word to get as many volunteers as possible so we can make this conclave an event to remember!

Closing - all Arrowmen Circled up and sang the song of our Order.



SHENANDOAH LODGE #258

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting Minutes May 17, 2020

Documented by Emilio Morales | elmsterm@gmail.com | shenandoahlodge.org

Arrowmen in Attendance (28)

Youth (11) – Emilio Morales, Eli Hattersley, Jeremy Armentrout, Ben Chisholm, Benjamin Marshall, Cullen Shepard, Connor Wolfe, Zac Collins, Donathan Linebrink, Andrew Jennings, Ben Annan

Adults (17) – Alex Wiatt, James Kinder, Adam Sowers, Larry Linebrink, Randy Seelye, Dennis Hogberg, Blake Jordan, Scott Lancey, Tom Shepard, Bo Jones, Jim Battaglia, Dana Eichlin, Hunter Corbin, Tom Greenwood, Scott Lee, Roger Burke, Jim Echols

Opening

Led in our obligation by Eli Hattersley

Brief update on Tom Greenwood

Update on NYLT from James Kinder

Update on status of Camp Shenandoah from Scott Lancey

Reports

Officer Reports

Treasurer – Nothing to report

Secretary – Nothing to report

Chapter Reports

AA – Discussed June, August, and NOAC refunds. At 80% of goal for June. Connor Wolfe

Monacan – Nothing to Report. Alex Wiatt

Nagatamen – Discussed upcoming events. Still working on CPUEs. Zac Collins

Saponi – Discussed NOAC refunds. Scheduled 3 more CPUEs from previous update. Donathan Linebrink

Committees Report – Benjamin Marshall

AIA – Not present

Cpue – Continuing to schedule and carryout CPUEs. Donathan Linebrink

Ceremonies – Discussing callout ceremonies. Jeremy Armentrout and Adam Sowers

Communications - Not present

History - Not present

Membership - Not present

Patches - Not present

Troop Rep - Not present

Vigil Nom – Sending out follow-up emails. Adam Sowers

Old Business

Conclave 2020 Oct. 2-4th – Allowing any lodge to pick up materials for carving projects.

NOAC 2020 – Emails being sent out about NOAC.

SJAC X VAHC Belt Buckle – Belt buckles approved and starting production.

June Fellowship – Will be held virtually on June 6th. Goal of 75 has been hit, goal being raised to 100. First lodge to host virtual fellowship. National officers would like to attend.

258 Minecraft Night – A server was hosted for people to join and have fun for a night. Of those who got on the server they all seemed to have fun.

New Business

August Fellowship – Still being planned to be done in person. A lot has been planned to provide a very fun fellowship. More information will come after June Fellowship.

One Day of Service – Will hopefully happen in person. Planning to go back out to natural bridge to do service.

Winter Banquet 2021 – Being hosted by Monacan chapter.

Lodge Election – Need to start thinking of how elections are going to be done if August fellowship can't be done in person.

Closing

Lodge Advisor’s Minute – Roger Burke

Staff Advisor’s Minute – Tom Greenwood

Closing– Eli Hattersley